TEHAMA COUNTY FLOOD CONTROL & WATER CONSERVATION
DISTRICT

AB3030 TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE
JULY 17, 2006

Present: Bill Richardson; Mark Barthel; Steve Kimbrough. Also present: Ernie Ohlin, Water Resources
Manager; Bill Ehorn, DWR.

1. There was no quorum.
Discussions:

Del-Web discussions on monitoring well. Three triple-completion monitoring wells, test holes at 1200
ft. Water quality testing will be done.

Distribution of information on La Barranca Unit: Staff met with USF&WLS. Donation of wells south
of Red BIluff (north of Gerber) along the Sacramento River. Information will be forwarded to DWR
with previous owners name. ldentification needed for best well to be included in monitoring system.

Staff met with representatives of CH,M Hill regarding the Integrated Water Management Program
(IWMP). Draft in process of the regional IWMP and the next steps. Information from the draft will be
provided to TAC at the next meeting that pertain to our County. Staff requested projected growth of
City of Red Bluff and Corning.

5. Morgan Ranch Development: Handout distributed. This development is next to the Del-Web
project along 1-5. 3950 Units proposed. To date, things completed on site: drilling of pilot
hole, use of observation and production well. Screened between 200 and 500 ft., 3-day pump
test at 3000 gallons per minute. Del-Web has pumped approximately 1200 gallons per minute.

Staff discussed expanding modeling completed for the Del-Web project to include data of the
area of influence this project may have. Approximately 6000 homes on the west side, in
general between these two developments are planned, and per Roger Sherrill, with the current
zoning at Lake California, there is the ability to add 8000 lots. With other developments,
Sunset Hills included, approximately 20,000 new homes are planned for the area.

6. Sun City Tehama Update: Distribution of revised Water Supply Assessment (without
attachments). Current status: original EIR out for comment; many comments received; revised
EIR will be completed due to comments received. Staff comments were: a Monitoring Plan to
address issues such as monitoring wells, updates on modeling efforts, and dispute resolution.
Staff will return this item to the TAC when the first draft of the Monitoring Plan is received.

7. GPS Land Subsidence Monitoring Network: Distribution of correspondence from DWR. DWR
is planning to establish a Global Positioning System (GPS) land subsidence monitoring
network. Staff is assisting with information in Tehama County, and requesting the monitoring
expand more into the County.



SB1938 and BMO (Trigger Level) update: Two consultants, Bob Vince and John Ayres
have left CDM, leaving us with no one knowledgeable (at CDM) with regard to our
project. CDM has decided to sub-contract with Brown-Caldwell, where John Ayres is,
and he will continue to work through CDM, on the project. With the remainder of
funding, John Ayres will complete: the Bowman area units, recommending certain wells
for monitoring; spring contours; and a technical memorandum which will address SB
1938 Compliance. John Ayres will attend the Flood Control meeting of August and
update the Board.

Next meeting August 21, 2006.



